From:

Daniele

Sent:

June-02-17 10:44 AM

To:

Magnifico, Rose

Subject:

Woodend place

Communication

## Hello Rose

My name is Daniele Chiarlitti and live at Via Borghese. I am writing this letter to you to express your concerns I have with the application to build the non-conforming homes with many variances in an area that was never to even be considered for such houses and 3 story townhomes. I also believe the roads should stay as is. We had Rosanna come by door to door quite some time ago and everyone had expressed to her that they did not want the project to go ahead. We have had many meetings and conversations with all the same outcome of not wanting any towns, non conforming construction in relation to what the area has as well as keeping our street closed. There are many areas where it is more congested with the only I opening. There is no reason to open the road. The illegally removed tree issue has still not been dealt with. Now they want to cut down more trees. They are ruining the natural habitat for the deer, birds and all other animals that are needed to keep the diversity in the area. We are loosing safety as well. Via Borghese will now be the shortcut. It will be an express route to bypass the red light at via Campanile. It will also introduce more car movement impacting my 5year old and 1year old's safety. We didn't buy on a main street to keep in a traffic calmed area on purpose. Rosanna knew we did not want this yet she has recommended for it to go ahead. I do not understand how an elected by the people person suggests to go directly against the people, knowingly. Vaughan is supposed to be the city above Toronto however will soon be known for other reasons. I am not happy and I know everyone I have spoken to feels the same way. Please find it in your heart to listen to our community and express our concerns and feelings. I hope you will and the rest of council will do what is right for the residents not the builders.

Thank you